STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING

A239 Murphy Hall

Thursday, October 11, 2012

Attendees Present:

Graduates:
Meg Babakhanian (Chair), Alison Winje, Randy Mai, MaryTheresa Pendergast.
Undergraduates: 
Darren Ramalho, Jas Kirt, John Joanino, Mallory Valenzuela 

Faculty:


Ex-Officio:

Sonia Luna, Academic Planning and Budget 



Rebecca Lee-Garcia, Academic Planning and Budget
Administration:
Christine Wilson, Director, GSRC

Kathleen Copenhaver, Associate Registrar
SFAC Advisor:
Marilyn Alkin, Special Assistant, Student Affairs
Guest: 


Glyn Davies, Associate Vice Chancellor Academic Planning & Budget

Absent: 

Nancy Greenstein, Director of Police Community Services

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m.

Handouts
· The meeting agenda for 10/11/2012

· The meeting minutes from 10/04/2012

· The revised letter detailing SFAC’s new unit review process

· Unit Review Questionnaire

· Guidelines for Implementing the Student Services Fee
· Categorical Definitions for Funding Eligibility

· Bi-annual Unit Review Process Diagram
Review of the Minutes:

· A motion was made by John Joanino and seconded by Kathleen Copenhaver to approve the agenda as amended. This vote was unanimous.

· A motion was made by John Joanino and seconded by Darren Ramalho to approve the 10/04/2012 minutes as amended. 
Technology Discussion:

· Alison Winje reiterated the decision of the committee to choose laptops over tablets because tablets lack compatibility with the UCLA shared drive.
· She stated that they had discussed purchasing only 3-5 laptops for the committee, as most people already have access to this resource and are comfortable with providing it themselves. 

· There had been several recommendations from the Office Technology Center (OTC), ranging from $720 to $850. The technology specialist is coming to the next SFAC meeting to discuss the different options

· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian stated that OTC had said there would be no charges for assisting with the purchasing process or with maintaining anti-virus software on the machines. 
· There was some confusion among the committee members about whether or not the laptops would come with the minimum required software. This issue needs to be clarified at the next meeting with an OTC representative. 
· Sonia Luna made a recommendation to the committee that she provide the committee with hard copies of the reports she is bringing to the next meeting, because of their length and complexity. 
· Alison Winje presented the three laptop options OTC had recommended to the committee. The committee will abstain from making a decision until they can talk to the OTC representative next week. 
· Sonia Luna stated that a comprehensive letter of recommendation to the Chancellor would include a cost/benefit analysis, which can be either qualitative or quantitative. A quantitative analysis will include the cost of printing and binding materials versus the cost of purchasing the laptop equipment. A qualitative analysis will likely focus on the environmental, continuity, and record-keeping benefits of having laptops.
· Christine Wilson stated that the recommendation to purchase laptops is not about needing laptops in order to digitize the committee, it is about the fact that the committee has made the decision to move to an electronic format, and there are access issues for people who cannot afford this resource on their own.
· Mallory Valenzuela suggested that SFAC reach out to other committees, specifically ASUCLA, who have moved to a digital format and purchased the requisite technology to see how they managed the transition
Budget Update with AVC Glyn Davies:

· AVC Glyn Davies explained in simple terms that Proposition 30 is a tax increase that, among other things, would prevent the UCs from receiving budget cuts. 

· If Proposition 30 does not pass, it will trigger an automatic $250,000,000 cut from the UC’s budget for this year. For UCLA, this translates to approximately $55-60,000,000 in budget cuts this year. Additionally, UCLA would not receive $125,000,000 in funding that had been approved for the 13-14 budget. AVC Glyn Davies asserted it would mean a reduction of real and anticipated revenue by $375,000,000.
· To replace the $375,000,000 would require a fee increase of 20.3%, in one year or spread over two years. It would likely be applied effective winter quarter.

· AVC Glyn Davies reminded the committee to think about the effect that not replacing the money would have on the number of classes, time to degree, and quality of education and services available to students. 

· He also reminded the committee that decreasing the time to degree decreases the cost. If the number of classes needs to be cut because of a lack of increase in student fees, it may increase the actual cost of the degree for students.

· The Regents will be meeting in November to discuss the possible fee increase just after the election. They will release the agenda in late October
· Cash generation is within 1% of the budget targets, and is a more positive budget situation than in the previous 3 years.
· AVC Glyn Davies stated that it was likely that a fee increase would come in the form of a tuition increase, where the tuition and student services fee would be added together, the increase would be applied to the sum of those, and then the increase would be added to tuition to replace the lost state funding. There would be no increase in the student services fee.

· AVC Glyn Davies reiterated that as long as there was a dollar to dollar ratio between the cut and the fee increase, there should not be a need to cut any programs or services at UCLA.

· He told the committee that much of the planning and thinking that had been done at UCLA regarding these funding cuts has centered around creating more robust revenue streams that begin to insure the revenue streams against budget cuts. 
· In response to a question by John Joanino, AVC Glyn Davies told the committee that no student fees were used in either the Pauley Pavilion or Luskin Conference Center capital projects. 

· John Joanino stated that his concern was based on the controversy that happened two years ago with SPARC referendum money being contributed to the building of the South Campus Student Center. AVC Glyn Davies stated that the campus based fees he was referring to for the Luskin Conference Center were likely parking fees for the 175 parking spaces being added. He reiterated that there was no student tuition or fees of any kind involved in the project.
· Alison Winje asked how professional differential fees would be affected if Prop 30 does not pass. AVC Glyn Davies responded that in the vast majority of cases there would be no affect at all. The law school intends to reduce their PD fees for residential students to this year’s rate, instead of the increased rate, and for non-residents to $2,000 below this year’s rate (to remain competitive within their market and maintain their application quantity and quality). In Urban Planning’s case, they have built in a 7% fee increase that will be reduced to 3% if Proposition 30 fails. Art & Architecture does not want to increase their fees at all. 
· John Joanino asked what a healthy amount would be to keep in SFAC’s surplus for permanent funding. AVC Glyn Davies stated he did not think there was an ideal number, and he recommended studying the 3-5 year projection to be supplied by Rebecca Lee-Garcia to ascertain what the possibilities and responsibilities of the student services fees would be under a variety of different circumstances.
· AVC Glyn Davies stated that it was reasonable to expect that whether or not Prop 30 passes, that there could be a student services fee increase in the future, even if only to cope with the higher education inflation rate.

· Alison Winje asked how the current budget situation affected the attitude towards increased enrollment of non-resident students and decreased enrollment of residents. AVC Glyn Davies stated that the Chancellor’s current position on this was that we need to maintain access to the current number of California residents. The reason why enrollment as a whole has increased is because we have been increasing the non-resident undergraduate population, while keeping the resident population steady.
· He also stated that the increase in non-resident students added $20,000,000 to our available resources. The revenue stream last year from non-residents was $99,000,000 and this year it is $119,000,000. He stated that if it had not been for the non-resident students, UCLA would not have had the money to increase teaching. He reminded the committee that when they pay $23,000, they cover the cost of education for everyone. 
· He went on to state that the last time UCLA had funding from the state on a per student basis, it was approximately $10,000 per student. Last year alone, UCLA lost $125,000,000 in state funding. This was like having to eliminate 12,500 California resident students because of lack of funding. Non-resident students give the institution a way to fund the resident students that the state refuses to fund.  
· John Joanino asked if AVC Glyn Davies could briefly speak on re-benching. He stated that re-benching is about balancing funding across the system on a per-student basis. In a best case scenario it would cost UCLA $33,000,000 over 6 years.

Election of Vice Chairperson:
· Darren Ramalho respectfully declined his nomination to be Vice Chair of SFAC.
· Randy Mai stated that he has done a lot of work with the Vice Chancellor of Student Affairs working with different units within the organization, including Cultural & Recreational Affairs, the Community Programs Office, the Center for Student Programming, and Student & Campus Life. He also has experience running meetings and feels he would be an asset to the committee as Vice Chair.
· Jas Kirt respectfully declined her nomination to be Vice Chair of SFAC.
· Alison Winje respectfully declined her nomination to be Vice Chair of SFAC.
· Darren Ramalho moved to nominate Randy Mai for Vice Chair. Alison Winje seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 
Unit Review Letter and Attachments:
· Mallory Valenzuela presented the revised letter and attachments regarding the new unit review process that will be sent to all the units. 
· John Joanino made a motion to approve the unit review letter and attachments as amended and send it to the all the units. Christine Wilson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Discussion of USAC Open Office Hours:
· Mallory Valenzuela stated that the President of USAC is still requiring undergraduate committee members to attend open office hours. She stated that if it is a matter of transparency, it seems superfluous because SFAC has open meetings and all of their minutes and information are housed on-line.
· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian will invite the USAC President to an SFAC meeting to discuss this issue. 
Announcements:

· Kathleen Copenhaver told the committee that AB970 would only apply to the University of California to the extent that the Regents act by resolution to make it applicable. If they adopt the original language, they would have to give notice 10 days before the Regents meet to discuss a fee increase, and they must meet with the UC wide student association 30 days before public notice is given. Additionally, the fee increase must be adopted 90 days before the start of classes. If there is a mid-year cut, none of the time limits apply, but the Regents still have to meet with the student association 7 days before posting the agenda item, and the fee can become effective 30 days after it is approved. 
· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian showed the committee the updated Web site before it goes live. 
· The committee briefly discussed having a social media presence on Facebook. 
Motion was made by MaryTheresa Pendergast and seconded by Alison Winje to adjourn the meeting.  This vote was unanimous. 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:50pm. 
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